                            

Nov. 11-15, 2013
Dear Parents,
Thank you for wonderful conferences, and for being such a supportive, caring, and warm group of parents. No wonder this is such a nice class. Your positive support of what your children are learning and doing in school will help them grow in confidence and ability. I enjoyed chatting and meeting with each of you. 
[image: image1.wmf]I can’t believe how quickly this year is slipping by.  We have only two and one half more weeks before Thanksgiving break. Then there are three very busy weeks before Holiday break. There is still so much more to cover in 5th grade, and only two trimesters left!
Subjects:

In Math we continue to work on division and area and perimeter. We will also test on exponents and prime numbers this week. We’ll also continue to review double digit Multiplication. The second trimester of 5th grade Math curriculum covers, Division, Fractions, Decimals, Measurement and Probability, and begins Geometry. It builds on the solid base we built the first trimester as we reviewed and reinforced basic operations of place value, addition, subtraction and multiplication which were needed to handle the next level. There will be new material and it will become more challenging, so any help and reinforcement that you can give your child when they work on these skills would help them be successful.  
Again, I urge you to help your child memorize multiplication tables so they can handle the Math that will be worked on.   
Reading focuses on the comprehension skills of finding main idea, and inference this trimester. The Spelling lesson this week covers long vowels a, i, o. The Latin/Greek prefix this week is co, col, com, and con meaning --with, together.  
We will continue the study on exploration of North America.  We will then begin to study Colonial America.
[image: image2.wmf]In Language we will continue to work on fluent sentences and parts of speech, and learning about quotation punctuation. We will also be editing the stories the students wrote about a favorite pet. 
The students earned a reward for great October behavior.  They voted for a Read a thon which we will be having on Thursday.  They are allowed to bring snacks, a pillow, a good book, something to drink that is no caffeine and not too sugary that is in a non-spillable container. 
COMING UP
Nov. 14 – Read a thon

Nov. 28 -29 Thanksgiving 



 Break (No school)

 Dec.21-Jan. 6 Winter Break
Sandy Bradshaw
bradshaw@sitkaschools.org
Don’t forget the newsletter and homework list is also posted on the class website.
http://mrsbradshaw.weebly.co
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This week we learned about division. A way to remember how to do it is ”Do Monkeys Sniff Bananas” (DMSB which stands for Divide, Multiply, Subtract, Bring Down)  Right now we are just learning it with 2’s. I think you would have fun learning about that.  I hope we move on to 3’s, 4’s and 5’s soon. 

 Keaton Koelling
Thia week I learned about Long Division.  It is kind of heard, but I’m starting to get it.  My teacher, Mrs. Bradshaw, (as you all know) said that we would all be good at division by next week, and I’m all ready getting the hang of it!

Marty Brown
                         ___          ____
Quick, what is 2/319   or 2/8894 .  If you don’t know, this is a good time to stick around.  We are reviewing long division!  Well, for some of us it was a review and for others it was totally new.  Mrs. B said that if there is a number that that you can’t divide by 2 at the__ beginning, (for example: 2/12346)
You put the two into both numbers, the one and the two (12).  But you have to put the number over the second number.  If you don’t, Mrs. B said she would hit us with a wet noodle. Zia Allen
[image: image4.wmf]This week in Music we had a reward party.  We watched “Stomp” and handed out treats.  Kiana, Zia, Grace, Kaylyn, and I handed out treats.  Kiana had Rice Krispy Treats, Kaylyn had popcorn, Grace had spicy Chex Mix, and Zia had Cheese Its. I brought marshmallow popcorn balls. The party was fun and the snacks were good.  Hunter Littlefield
[image: image5.wmf]Spooky! Last week we went to Halloween Gym.  Of course no one got hurt.  My favorite was the Spider Web where you can climb up in a rope web.  You can be a fly or a bug.  Also there was a bouncy house, a Tarzan Swing, a Tunnel, and Jousting.  It was fun. 

Melissa Gibson

The Halloween party at school seemed to whizz by like a roller coaster.  I was part of the Halloween committee, accompanied by Landon, Nicholas, Makai, Adrian, and Kiana.  We played Moose and Wolf.  It’s where someone’s the wolf, but no one 

[image: image6.wmf]knows who. We crawl on our hands and knees to get away. We also had a costume contest and we played Freeze Dance (that was fun).  Kiana patrolled a toilet paper mummy wrapping game and my group won for the most covered. Well, it was a very busy week, but also fun.  Grace Harang

Ew! It smells!  Mrs. Bradshaw’s class was in the science room dissecting squid!   Some kids thought the smell was disgusting, others didn’t mind the smell.  Using special scissors and forceps, we cut the squid open for inspection.  When we cut them open, a fresh wave of smell hit us.  After cutting into the squids’ ink sacks, we signed our names on slips of paper with the ink!  Whenever I see the paper, I think of how much fun we had.  Nicholas Oliphant
Have you ever watched the movie “A Cry In the Wild”?  Our class did.  The movie is based on the book, Hatchet by Gary Paulsen.  They couldn’t call the movie Hatchet because they changed a lot of it.  One major change was that they left out a lot of detail. For example: In the book, Brian took a whole day to build a raft, but in the movie Brian just used a log to get to the plane.   Kaylyn Reines
